BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES March 2017

Present: C. Allen, D. Yong, B. Caffelle, K. Maffeo, M. Monagle, J. Lodge, D. Erickson, D. Bohane, K. McNeil, Coach C. O'Connor (Field Hockey and Girls LAX), Coach Jim (Girls Basketball), Coach Greg DiGirallmo (Baseball)

- 1. Minutes for January 2017 Reviewed and approved
- 2. **Financials** C. Allen discussed meeting went well with the Accountant. New process being put in place, all monies for each team fundraiser will now be placed in sealed plastic deposit bags. All reimbursements will now be handled by Michelle at Gale Associates. J. Albert will continue as Treasurer and is the key contact person with Michelle.
- 3. **Team Rep:** No report given but C. Allen and J. Lodge pointed out the importance of teams having Parent Rep. Baseball does have Kristen Maffeo.
- 4. **Corporate Fundraising:** Discussed upcoming renewals and people will be reaching out to the companies for renewal.
- 5. **Membership** No report given
- 6 **Concession Stand** No report given
- 7. **Coaches Report:** The following is requests from Coaches for necessary equipment to help the teams.
 - Coach Bendell has asked for practice shooting nets (\$140.00 x2) and also agility ladders (\$14.00 x 2). Total request of \$350.00 this was reviewed and approved.
 - Coach Val has asked for Cheerleading matts and will be preparing information and presenting at the next Booster meeting.
 - Coach Bohane has asked for the continued support of the Huddle expense. He also requested funding to go towards End Zone Camera \$3700 requested but \$4000 approved after reviewing. This will also be an asset to the other sporting teams.
- 8. **Bulldog Wear:** In January we received a check from Camelot in the amount of \$499.55 from the sales in December 2016.
- 9. AD Update Girls Hockey is still making their way to the Garden. They play State Semi Final on Wed. 3/15. Baseball Scoreboard is going to be a solar panel. There is a verbal promise from the Bank of Canton of a donation of \$5000 and Little League of \$5000, so then D. Erickson requested that the Booster make a contribution of \$5000 this was reviewed and approved by the Committee. Turf Update: still in the process of being complete. Will not be available for the beginning of Spring Sports. There has been a plan put in place for facility rentals and D. Erickson has asked the Committee to support this with a \$5000 contribution. Two facilities will be rented one being TJO Sports and Norfolk for Kick. This also was reviewed and approved by the Committee. Acknowledgement went to the hockey players Colleen (Girls Hockey Goalie), Maffeo and Kelleher (Boys

Hockey) who would be representing CHS in the Shriners Hockey Tournament at the Ice House in Canton.

10. A.O.B: It was discussed of the leaving of Officers and that we would need to start looking into filling these positions. At this meeting is was brought to the Committee and approved that for the incoming year the new Secretary will be Kristen Maffeo and the new Membership person will be Carol Ciffolillo.

Next meeting is April 11, 2017 at 7pm